



Mr. Kranz opened the meeting at 6:05 PM with the reading of the Open Public Meeting Law. Present: Mr. Klein, Mr. Kranz, Mrs. Dinger, Mr. Poandl, Mr. Kranz, Mr. Rudawski, Ms. Benson, Mr. Grimm, and Mrs. Kleiber.3

Mr. Kranz said that he has been in contact with Chris Di Maggio from the Elks. They are happy to volunteer and advertise for the Grizzly Bear Plunge.

The question was asked if the pool would need a permit for the event?

Mr. Grimm said that we should not need a permit to hold this event.

Mr. Poandl said that our Ordinance already covers it.

Mr. Kranz said that the Date of announcement of the event would be April 15, 2023. Online registration will run until May 26, 2023.

Mr. Kranz said he will investigate 4 imprints for t-shirts for the early bird registration for the Grizzly Bear Plunge. The price per shirt was roughly \$4.00 to \$6.00. Three different colors for the shirts print. Mr. Grimm mentioned that a W-9 will be needed, Tax ID and to see if 4 Imprints would take a purchase order for purchasing the shirts.

Mr. Rudawski stated that last month it was brought up that we were going to keep this event simple for the first year and there were going to be no T-shirts.

Mr. Kranz said that they changed the pricing to include a T-shirt. Mr. Kranz said that the pre-registration is \$30.00 and the walk in \$35.00.

Mrs. Kleiber said that Sal Di Maggio did the T-shirts for the library and DPW's Touch a truck event. The shirts were printed in one color. There were 48 shirts purchased for \$12.00 a shirt.

The question on how many guards will be needed for this event.

Mr. Grimm said that it depends on how many people sign up for the event. A minimum of 3 guards would be needed. If there were more than 150 people, then 5 guards would be needed for the event.

How would we distinguish the jumpers from the spectators?

Mr. Kranz said that anyone who was jumping in the pool would be wearing a wristband.

How are we going to keep the spectators away from the edge of the pool? We would have to put up a rope or barrier around the pool.

Will Emergency Services be needed?

Mr. Grimm said it would be a good idea to have them on site for this event in case they are needed.

Mr. Kranz said that we will need to look at other Plunge events waver forms and create a waver form for our jumpers to sign.

Mrs. Kleiber said for spectators to come and watch they can bring a monetary donation of money or food that will be donated to the Middlesex Elks.



Mrs. Kleiber asked what the starting amount was a sponsor can donate. Mr. Kranz said between \$25.00 to \$50.00. If they choose to donate more that is up to them. Mrs. Kleiber said she will take care of getting sponsors.

The checks made payable to the pool, but use the Elks' tax ID for writing off of donation. The sponsorship donations should be made to the Middlesex Elks.

Mr. Poandl asked if there is going to be any cost for advertising this event.

Mr. Kranz and Mrs. Kleiber said there will be no cost. Everything will be done by school e-blast, Facebook, twitter, the borough sign, and Middlesex High School sign. The Elks will be doing advertising as well for the event.

We will have lawn signs made from Signs Safety and Devices. Katie will go and have them made.

There will be no rain date for this even.

Gates will open at 8 am and the plunge will being at 9 am.

Mr. Kranz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 pm. It was seconded by Mrs. Kleiber and all were in favor. Next meeting will be held at the Middlesex Public Library at 7:00 pm on April 19, 2023

Respectfully Submitted,

By Secretary, Katie Young